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Recreation and Facility Budget Highlights 

 

The Recreation Fund Administration section’s expenditures decreased from $874,000 to 

$859,000 or $15,000 due to a change in the training and marketing budget.  The Recreation 

Programs expense budget decreased from $923,000 to $895,000 due to the district scaling 

back programs that were unprofitable.   

 

Pool expenses for 2017-18 are estimated to be $375,000 or $3,000 less than 2016-17 due to a 

change in the pool’s hours of operation.  The new budget considers the possibility of a 

minimum wage increase as well as a reduction in the hours of operation at Harrer Pool.  

 

The PVCC community center expenses are budgeted at $392,000 or an increase of $70,000 

from last year. The constant increase from year to year is due to the fact that our Group 

Exercise program is not able to sustain a constant source of income. This is being addressed 

by adding Group X and specialty classes into the basic membership fee. 

 

Park Services Budget Highlights 
The Parks Services operational budget is proposed to increase by $27,000 as compared to the 

2016-2017 budget due to merit increases and new contract agreements to take over buildings 

and grounds in some parks. There were also increases in the building and landscape accounts 

of $7,000 to improve the baseball fields.  Also, there were increases in the vehicle repair 

budget of $2,000, summer seasonal staff of $5,000, and maintenance agreements of $7,500.   

 

Marketing and Communication Budget Highlights 

The Marketing Department has updated the website to best utilize the new registration 

software. The update to the registration system is critical in order to keep up with current 

technology needs as it relates to our internal systems. The department has hired a full-time 

Marketing and Communications Manager to help oversee all marketing and public 

communications as it relates to the park district. In addition, the seasonal program guide will 

be redesigned in order to maintain a competitive and marketable advantage within the 

community.  

 

Finance Budget Highlights   
The Finance Department continues to look for ways to improve the services offered to the 

community. To meet that goal, a new accounting software is scheduled to be implemented in 

October 2017.  This system will improve financial reporting and and interact with the 

district’s new registration system.  In addition, the Government Finance Officers Association 

of the United States and Canada (GFOA) awarded a Certificate of Achievement for 

Excellence in Financial Reporting to the Morton Grove Park District for its comprehensive 

annual financial report for the fiscal year ended April 30, 2016. This was the 16th 

consecutive year that the government has achieved this prestigious award.  

 

Capital Items  

As we look to the upcoming year there are several items on the capital improvement plan that 

will be taking place in 2017 including updating the Prairie View Fitness Center for $50,000, a 

new 




























































































































